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Henrico County   Division of Fire

Office of The Fire Marshal

Staff / Developer Comments

Project Name: The Glens at Scott Place Section 3
Tidemark #: POD2021-00240

Planner: Mike Kennedy
Due Date: 7/2/21
The following comments reflect areas of the plan that do not meet the standards of Henrico Division of Fire and need attention. These comments are meant to be specific highlights to applicable codes. The expectation is placed on the developers and contractors to follow all codes including, but not limited to, the 2015 Virginia Statewide Fire Prevention Code, which identifies the 2015 International Fire Code as a technical reference.

1. Fire cannot recommend planning commission above based on the following comments:
2. The turnaround provided at the end of Scott place does not meet the minimum dimensions.  Please see SFPC section D103.1 for minimum dimensions. The required turn around cannot be placed behind roll faced curb.
3. Blocks N, O and R do not meet the minimum 150’ hose lay as required by SFPC 503.1.1.
4. Provide a proposed layout for fire lane signage throughout the section.
The comments in the section below are standard comments and advisory in nature.  No action is required to resolve these comments:
1. Fire lane markings as shown on the plan may not be adequate based of field conditions.  Final designation and marking of fire lanes will be determined prior to certificate of occupancy by the Fire Marshal’s Office. Yellow paint on pavement and curb may be required in addition to signs.

2. The Division of Fire recommends the installation of “lock boxes” in all commercial construction.

3. Speed bumps will increase the response time of emergency vehicles, resulting in the decreased protection of life and property.  All traffic calming devices shall be approved by the Fire Marshal.
4. All roadway gates must be approved by the Fire Marshal’s office.  A separate plan showing details of required features must be submitted for approval. Failure to obtain approval may result in the gates being locked in an open position until approved.  Henrico County uses the “Click-2-Enter” gate access system. 
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